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ETMD Board of Directors  

  May 8, 2013  

Minutes
.




Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


-

North Berwick


-

Wells



Jon Carter

Kennebunk


Mike Claus

Arundel



Tad Redway, President

Biddeford


-

Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary

Old Orchard Beach

Jeffrey Hinderliter

Scarborough


Ryan Colpitts
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Joe Yuhas, John Andrews

ETMD 



Executive Director Carole Brush 

Meeting called to order at 8:35 a.m. by Sec’y Hamblen. Pres. Tadway arrived 8:50 a.m.

1. Minutes of April 10, 2013 – moved by JY, 2nd by JB to accept as presented, and so voted, 4-0-2 (JA, MC).
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Trail Management – TR: status of recognition signs for Rotary? The signs recognizing the two Saco-Bidd area Rotary Clubs are to be installed from Scarborough through Saco, at entrances to Trail and kiosks. JB will take this on shortly.

i. Reports from Municipalities: RC, Scarborough looking at Pond View Drive and CMP pond east, viewed by some as being more scenic. Also, trail along Pleasant Hill Road would be necessary along the Pond View Drive route. CB: 8 attendees at last week’s meeting. Pond View Drive more feasible economically, but attendees liked scenic aspects of pond east (Option A). $8K needed to do cost study, not available from the $150K for prelim engineering. SP Mayor Tom Blake was there, Paul Niehoff, Bill Reichl, Larry Rubinstein, Jim Tasse among attendees, so new eyes and fresh opinions. Pond View Drive lower cost, so apparent front runner. SP has PACTS funding to bring it to the town line. CMP now cooperating on allowing trail in power line for Option A route. Ryan: brush cutting and chipping taking place along Trail in Scarborough. Town line sign now installed at Scarb/OOB town line. JC: looking forward to annual meeting tomorrow night. Awaiting announcement of TE applications in May/June. Obtaining more land along pipeline in Wells, adjacent to already owned land – will own over 3,000 feet along the pipeline. North Berwick a possibility, too? Pratt Whitney? Meeting with Unitil would focus on co-location. So, meet with Unitil, then begin prelim design, if funded? JA: Barry Hobbins is chair of Public Utilities committee in Legislature. MC: Kennebunk has set aside $75K toward costs with its anticipated TE grant. JC: portions of Wells trail are passable now, would like to move forward with co-lo for public use. BH: will contact Saco Rep. Hobbins about availability. TR: Ron Collins, and Bobbi Beavers, Wayne Perry, from Arundel are each good contacts, too. MC: research decision-makers above Roger’s level at Unitil? CB: will look into. NB will be invited, as will Pratt Whitney. May 31, June 7 as possible meeting dates.
ii. Events  - Carole B: 2 in Saco this week. A VA walk, 2K. Make-A-Wish on May 16, a few hundred expected. Snowy Egret in Scarborough on May 27, Memorial Day. RC: working on a Fun Run in Scarborough, OOB to include Trail. Triathlon in August in OOB. June this year for SMMC 5K. Harvest half-marathon again in October. Juvenile diabetes run in the fall in Saco. 

iii. Status - Kiosks/Trail conditions: SMMC discussion internally, seems to be progressing. Kiosks outdated, and can’t be gotten into by Carole. JA: ETMD should buy a power screwdriver for office. MC: ETA should buy. MC: Cyro will gift us with plexiglass as needed. TR: get me the supplies and I’ll restock. You Are Here signs; has MDOT done these? JB: has done them an ETA version, needs to get them mounted. 
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick: met Monday with 3 Pratt Whitney employees re: No. Berwick’s role in the Trail. Went well. There is friction between N. and S. Berwick, need to be mindful of that. Pratt Whitney said go talk to Hussey, too. Will try to get both back into dues-paying fold. OOB interim town manager has asked about record of dues paying. CB distributes an accounting of dues-paying since ETMD’s inception.

· Re-entry strategy for non-dues paying municipalities – JB: could back dues be paid as local match when needed? BH: good idea. MC: ask these towns to submit a TA (Transportation Alternatives, formerly Transportation Enhancement) application when next round comes, and that their back dues would serve as local match. MC: moves request that No. and So. Berwick be advised they can return as voting members if they submit a TA application in next round and past dues be dedicated as local match. Minimum being whatever past dues are. All in favor of amendment. All in favor of motion. JA: MMA bond may allow MDOT to waive local match, if it passes.

· JC: Bonnie Pothier attended manager’s meeting yesterday. Might be time for Senator King to be briefed on ET. Gov. JA: King was involved in Scarb. Marsh funding, and recognizes the ET. We will involve Bonnie in future updates. JC: Downeaster is doing 5 year planning/development strategies. Economic planning person will be at the meeting, good time to hear that. Any voice we have re: Sarah Long Bridge? If SLB goes to Market Street, rail, bike lanes will go to one place. MC: Terrence Parker has been involved, former ETMD rep, lives in South Berwick. SLB is under design, ME seeking TIGER grant with N.H. for $25 million. A lift design, will be 60 feet in air, and can move up and down for trains. Portsmouth to Hampton is a rail line, Pan Am is abandoning it. N.H. is considering a purchase, working with Portsmouth, Hampton and towns in between. Does it involve the ECG? Potential tie-in to Memorial Bridge. MC will ask Terrence about it.

· Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting – see above.
ii. Financial & Annual Report status -- MC: to accept report, JA 2nd, all in favor.

3. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:  
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – see above discussion.
4. Other Business – none.

5. Next Meeting – June 12, 2013

6.  Adjourn -- JC to adjourn, MC 2nds, all in favor.
